PLEASE PUBLISH ON JULY 18, 2016

SURPLUSING UTILITY-OWNED PROPERTY NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING CITY OF BELLEVUE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Bellevue City Council will hold a public hearing to consider declaring certain Utility-owned property as surplus prior to its disposition and the adoption of a Resolution directing City staff to dispose of the property in the same manner as other City-owned personal property that has met its usefulness and is no longer needed by the City. The hearing will be held before the Bellevue City Council in the City Council Chambers, City Hall, 450 110th Avenue NE, on Monday, August 1, 2016 during the Regular Session. The meeting begins at 8 PM and the public hearing is scheduled under Agenda Item 9.

The public hearing is an opportunity for residents and other stakeholders to provide input on the declaration that certain Utility-owned property is now surplus. Surplus items could include vehicles and other large and small equipment.

Meetings are wheelchair accessible. American Sign Language (ASL) interpretation is available upon request. Please phone 425-452-7810 or 711 (TDD Relay Service) if you require interpretation services, by noon on Wednesday, July 27, 2016. Assisted Listening Devices are also available upon request.

Comments: Any person may participate in the public hearing by submitting written comments to the City Council in care of Kyle Stannert, City Clerk, P.O. Box 90012, Bellevue, WA 98009, or by submitting written comments or making oral comments to the City Council at the hearing. Written comments or questions will also be accepted by John Lindow, Procurement Supervisor, Finance Department, at JLindow@bellevuewa.gov, or to P.O. Box 90012, Bellevue WA 98009-9012. Additional information may be obtained from this person at (425) 452-4198. All written comments received by the City Clerk or staff will be transmitted to the City Council no later than the date of the public hearing. Comments must be received by 5:00 pm. on August 1, 2016.

Affidavit of posting has been filed with the City Clerk for the Bellevue City Council.

Dated this 6th day of July, 2016.

Kyle/Stannert